ORDER: CLOSURE OF CIRCUIT COURTHOUSE GROUNDS

The Board next considered whether to amend the existing order closing the Circuit Courthouse Grounds from 30 minutes before dusk to dawn each day. During the discussion, it was noted that the closure of the grounds promoted pedestrian and traffic safety and the public welfare given that the nighttime uses of the grounds would pose safety risks because of the unique physical characteristics of the Oxford Square, the location of the Circuit Courthouse, and the pattern and frequency of nighttime pedestrian and vehicular traffic within the Oxford Square. Upon further discussion, the following motion was made:

Based on the foregoing discussion, motion was made by Scott Allen, duly seconded by Greg Bynum, to close the Circuit Courthouse Grounds Monday -Sunday, starting at one hour after sunset through and until dawn the following day.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Supervisor Brent Larson, voted yes Supervisor John Morgan, voted yes Supervisor Tim Gordon, voted yes Supervisor Scott Allen, voted yes Supervisor Greg Bynum, voted yes

After the vote, President Larson, declared the motion carried, this the 18th day of

November, 2024)

Brent Larson, President

Board of Supervisors

Mike Roberts, Chancery Clerk